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CONWAY VILLAGE FIRE DISTRICT 

COMMISSIONER'S MEETING 

Thursday January 26, 2017 

Minutes 
 

Meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m. 

 

Commissioners present: Janine Bean, Michael Digregorio, Steve Bamsey  

 

Others present: Gregg Quint- Superintendent, and Amy Snow-Municipal Bookkeeper, Tom 

Buco, Paul Degliangeli, David Mercier via phone. 

 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS 

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to approve items A through B, motion seconded by; Ms. 

Bean motion passed 2-0-0. 
 

 Mrs. Bean signed the Superintendant’s and Fire Chief’s time sheets for week ending 1/22/2017 

 

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes as amended to remove 

Tom Buco from being present dated 1/19/2017, Ms. Bean seconded the motion; motion 

passed 3-0-0.  

 

Mr. Bamsey joined the meeting at 4:33 p.m.  

 

Appointment 
Following the Administrative business discussion was held with Paul Degliangeli and David 

Mercier via phone regarding an update on the Main Street project. Paul updated the Board on the 

meeting in Concord that he and David attended. The positive outcome is that the Town is still 

going to fund the project and do all the drainage and stand behind CVFD regarding the utility 

companies. The State wants to do an 80/20 split. Paul said the percentages might have to change 

because how does he go to the Towns people and say we are going to spend $280,000 for DOT 

responsibilities. The State wanted the Town of Conway to have more invested in the project. 

CVFD sharing percentage comes out because the State wants to treat CVFD as a Force account. 

Our amount does not change. This is good news because the project is growing as the State 

wants more done. Paul went on to say the roundabout is not the solution. He has asked for 

authorization to look at doubling up on the lanes, similar to the intersection at Burger King.  

 

Paul is expecting DOT to tell him when the next meeting is and he expects that a representative 

from the Governor’s office will be there.  He said the project will grow and if the selectman 

increase to 88/12 and we do the additional lanes the Towns portion will grow but CVFD will not 

change. The good news to summarize is the Town is going to come up with the money, but they 

are going to haggle with us a little, the drainage will be redone, and they do want to relocate the 

utilities. The Town would also like to do the lights now rather than wait.  Ms. Bean asked how 

that affects the contract we have, we are still paying engineering on the project. Paul D said the 

traffic engineering is 100% the State. CVFD is not paying any of that cost.  David Mercier 

confirmed that was correct via phone. Discussion ensued. Paul said no engineering has been 

done in months because we’ve been on hold. He went on to say they are negotiating right now 

and as soon as they say yes a new contract will be inked. Ms. Bean asked will it have to go 

through Governors counsel. Both Paul and David understood it to be no. Discussion ensued 

around making the project two projects.  
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David Mercier wanted to make sure CVFD understood the Force Account concept; if the State 

goes that route the contract will be rewritten between the Town and the State without the District 

being a direct party to the contract. Then the State will approach CVFD to define the cost of our 

infrastructure that will be included in their project and what value of money they will be asking 

us to pay. Ms. Bean said so that is $750,000. David said, right but that is not an exact number 

because bids are not in. Based on our estimates CVFD will make out better under the Force 

Account Agreement because our responsibility is limited to the actual water related items and 

select common items. The other common items will be split between the Town and the State. 

Discussion ensued. Ms. Bean said the only thing she asked is the CVFD be kept in the loop.  

 

Brick Building  
Ms. Bean thought that the Town ordered a cease and desist on 9 Olympic Lane regarding the 

shed that was built. A brief discussion ensued around owning the property or selling it. Ms. Bean 

asked what it would cost to get rid of the brick building. The shed that is there needs to come 

down it is too close to the property line. Ms. Bean is not in favor of selling it, she is in favor of 

demolishing the building. She said we need a warrant article to have the people decide.  Mr. 

Digregorio said we need a public hearing. It was decided we will have a public hearing on the 

sale of the Brick Building on Olympic Lane at 6:45 p.m. on Feb 7
th

. Mr. Bamsey suggested 

taking down the building and make the property available to the garden club to plant flowers.  

 

Mr. Bamsey also suggested contacting the Historical Society to see if they are interested. Mr. 

Bamsey will reach out to them. 

 

Discussion on C9 

 
Ms. Bean had a long discussion with David Bernier regarding C9 and getting water and sewer to 

the Kennett’s property. It was decided it would be a battle neither District wants to fight because 

the Kennett’s are going to have a hard time getting sewer. Mr. Digregorio asked what the battle 

is. Ms. Bean said the battle is they spent money to put stubs in the High Schools line and they 

think they have an agreement with the High School to be able to do that. David said, any 

agreement he has says the school owns the line and is for school use only.  

 

David is fine with us having the C9 property but regarding sewer and water it is not going to be 

as easy as the Kennett’s think getting water and sewer to the residential area. Mr. Digregorio 

asked if the inter-municipal agreement would help. Ms. Bean said no, it is not even feasible 

because if C9 was in our district our inter- municipal agreement says we can send sewer to 

NCWP from any place in our district. We cannot get them sewer on that side unless they put a 

pump station in. Ms. Bean suggested we pull the petition.  Mr. DiGregorio said he wants to table 

the discussion for a week. He wants to talk to David Bernier and Byard Kennett first. It was 

decided to table the discussion till next week. 

 

Mr. DiGregorio made a motion we discuss a land swap with the Upper Saco Valley Land 

Trust, Mr. Bamsey seconded the motion; motion passed 2-1-0.  

 

Ms. Snow will call Doug Burnell to see when he can come to a meeting.  

 

 

 

Bookkeeper Business 
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Ms. Snow gave out updated water revenues because the one she emailed did not have the most 

recent commitment. She also gave out the estimated tax impact.  

 

Discussion was held on Sidewalks Maintenance Trust Fund. It was decided it was too early to 

disband it.  

 

The Supervisors of the checklist were discussed next. Due to a change in RSA there has been a 

change regarding supervisors of the checklist the Town is now responsible for CVFD checklist. 

 

Article 20 will address the Supervisors of the Checklist.  

 

 

 

 

FIRE CHIEF’S BUSINESS 

Chief Solomon was out sick. He has requested to advertise the sale of the ambulance. It was 

agreed he can put it out to bid. 

 

 

SUPERINTENDANT’S BUSINESS 

Mr. Quint informed the Board that we are having problems with Kennett Middle School as far as 

backflow testing. They hired someone outside of the District to do their testing. Mr. Quint is 

looking for direction from the Board. New England Backflow tested the devices and found a 

device  that needs to be repaired. Our policy states we are responsible for the testing.  They can 

hire who they want to do the repairs. As it stands there are two devices that need to be repaired.  

 

Mr. Bamsey asked what the intent of the letter that was sent last week. Mr. Anderson printed off 

the letter. 

Meeting went into recess. 

 

When the meeting resumed Mr. Bamsey expressed his concern around the School District 

complying with the testing. The letter was reviewed with the Board that was sent to Jim Hill. Mr. 

Bamsey suggested the letter be sent to the Superintendent. Mr. Bamsey said the letter needs to 

state they have to respond to the letter within certain amount of time. Mr. Bamsey also expressed 

his concern over the time it is taking to get the devises fixed.  Our policy states to do the repair 

within 15 days of finding the device needs repair.  

 

It was decided that a letter will go to Kevin Richards explaining it has come to our attention that 

a defect was found in November. Upon completion of the repair we will be in to inspect the 

installation. They have 7 days to respond to the letter.  Kevin will get a copy of the letter sent to 

Jim Hill and Andy Grigel.   

 

 

 

OLD AND PENDING 

 

Policies and Procedures  

Ambulance Billing Write-Off Policy  

Review of Non Public Meeting Minutes 2013 (14) 

Goals for Supervisor’s  

Mentoring Program 
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PUBLIC COMMENT 

 Mr. Buco gave an update on the status of the State aid grants. We have a verbal commitment 

from the finance committee to put the money in the budget if it is not already there. The 

department has put it in their budget request and that is in the Governor’s phase right now.  Mr. 

Buco put a bill in place as backup in case the money was not in the budget.  

 

The Finance Committee recommended killing the bill because they have committed verbally to 

putting the money in the budget. The bill gets voted on next week.  

 

 

There being no other business to come before this Board, meeting was adjourned without 

objection at 7:15 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stacy Bolduc, Receptionist  

 

FUTURE DATES 

Commissioner’s Meeting February 2
nd

 

Public Hearing Regarding the Brick Building February 7
th

  

Budget Hearing February 7
th

  

 


